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Learning Journals Parental Policy & Guidance 2024-25

At Montgomerie Park Primary, parents/carers will have the opportunity to view their child’s learning using the online Learning Journals system. This means that they will be able to access their child’s learning at a time that suits their family and lifestyle. It can be accessed on a phone, tablet, iPad or laptop, as well as many other devices. 

We decided to use Learning Journals in Montgomerie Park Primary School to:
1. Allow parents/carers to be able to view, engage and comment on their child’s learning
2. Create meaningful and personal observations of children's significant learning 
 Aims
1. Continue to build on home-school communication about learning
Our minimum expectations for use of Learning Journals are as follows -
· Feedback Friday – whole class post
· Fortnightly STEAM whole class update 
· Termly Newsletter uploaded
· Termly Literacy, Numeracy & Health & Wellbeing post for every child
· Across the Year two posts covering other curricular areas i.e. Food & Technology, Social Subjects, RME & Languages 
Login details
Under no circumstances should login details be shared
○   Username
○   Password
○   PIN 

Please contact the school if you lose access to your child’s Learning Journal.

Access rights
The members of the management team responsible for allowing staff/parents access to Learning Journals are –

Fiona Smyth, HT
Gillian McCallum, DHT
Beth McNerlin, Nursery Manager


Parental Access to Learning Journals
· Parents will be issued with an information/permission letter attached with these guidelines when their child is enrolled in school or nursery (School Office Manager) 

· Should a parent choose not to use Learning Journals an alternative solution should be offered by HT/DHT
· The HT/DHT/Nursery Manager grants parental access to Learning Journals (see names above)
· The HT/DHT/Nursery Manager is responsible for ensuring that the correct child profile is attached to each parental account.
Child access to Learning Journals
Staff and management accounts are equipped with “child view” function. This function is to be enabled if children are left to browse profiles on their own. At all other times a member of staff must supervise children’s use of Learning Journals.

Uploading Photographs
· If permission has not been given by a parent for images of their child to be shared then they must not be included in photo evidence for observations of other children
· If another child is present in the photograph whose parents have not given permission then the photograph must not be uploaded to Learning Journals, or the faces of these children must be obscured electronically prior to uploading
Data Management 
· We will remind parents each year before the end of the school year to save, download or print their child’s Learning Journal for the year. We can assist with this
· Parent/Carer access and all data stored (e.g. email address) will be deleted at a parent’s request/when the child’s profile is deleted 
· A member of staff that leaves the school will no longer have access to Learning Journals as part of their leaving procedures
Parents Opting-Out
Parents have the right to opt-out of the use of Learning Journals at any time 

Parental comments on posts
We encourage you to make positive comments on your child’s Learning Journal and show/discuss these with your child.  Please telephone or email the school if you would like to discuss anything else in further detail. 
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